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COLLEGE YOUTH TO BE FETED DURING "“"HOMECOMING WEEK"
Collegiate Sabbath, Dance Arranged for Week of December 22nd
Once again, as a gesture of welcome to the sons and daughters of our mem-

bers who will be returning home from out-of-town colleges for their winter vaca-
tions, the Congregation is planning Homecoming Week celebrations, to include a

ADULT INSTITUTE GROWING;
REGISTRATION ENTERS FINAL WEEK

Last Monday saw the second formal
session of the Adult Institute and we
are pleased to say that this youngest
educational enterprise of Kehilath
Jeshurun is thriving both quantitatively
and qualitatively. Every single class —
the Hebrew language courses, the Tal-
mud Class, the Workshop in Liturgical
Procedures and the Bible Lectures —
all of them had additional registrants.
In the study courses the entrollment is
well past the hundred mark; and the
Social Hall was crowded for the Rabbi’s
lecture which this particular Monday
touched upon the ontogenic implica-
tions of the familiar tale of Adam and
Eve.

Registration closes this coming Mon-
day. We are sure that there is a course
at the Institute that will interest you.
This is a rare opportunity for you,
whether you are a scholar or a begin-
ner, to increase your knowledge in a
fashion that is both pleasant and stim-
ulating. Our students are eager; they
are serious and they are determined
— but they are also very obviously en-
joying themselves.

It may seem something of a chore
to you to come down to the synagogue
for classes every week, but our stu-

Collegiate Sabbath on December 22nd,
and a Collegiate Dance, set for Thurs-
day evening, December 27th.

At synagogue services on the 22nd,
the honors for Ark Openings and Ali-
yoth will be distributed among the
young college men who will be wor-
shipping with us, and our youthful
“collegiettes” will act as hostesses at
a kiddush and reception which will
follow the services. Then, on Thurs-
day evening, with a popular name-
band to provide the music, our visiting
students will have an opportunity to
demonstrate their terpsichorean abili-
ties, and, at the same time, renew
“old" acquaintances. Several pleasant
surprises are in store for our guests
that evening, too.

Invitations will shortly be mailed di-
rectly to our college youth. Unfortun-
ately, we do not have all their ad-
dresses. You can help by furnishing
this information. If you have a son or
daughter attending college — in the
city or out-of-town — drop us a line
and let us know where we can reach
him. Please do it today!

dents themselves will assure you that
once you do come it will be even more
difficult to break away. Won't you reg-
ister for a course without delay. We
are sure you will enjoy the experience.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a.m. on
“THE STONE THAT JACOB ROLLED AWAY”
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MRS. HYMAN ABRAMS
TRafalgar 7-0657

LAST CALL
for the

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD
FIFTEENTH ANNUAL LUNCHEON

This Tuesday, December 11th, at 12:30
at the Hotel Plaza

Call either of the co-chairmen today

MRS. A. MILTON BROWN
SChuyler 4-1381

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Mrs. Hyman Abrams, chairman of
the affair, has announced that all is
in readiness for the Sisterhood’s Fif-
teenth Annual Luncheon, which will
be_held this Tuesday afternoon, De-
cember 11th, at the Hotel Plaza.

Headlining the program of enter-
tainment at the Luncheon will be the
new singing sensation of Broadway,
Tony Bavaar, currently starring in
“Paint Your Wagon.” Music will be
provided by Michael Durso and his
Copacabana Orchestra. Other interest-
ing. and entertaining features have
been prepared in order to make' this
affair a most outstanding and mem-
orable one.

Once again, we will have the pleas-
ure of observing the eminent artist,
David Immerman, do a porirait of the
lucky winner of the raffle. The subject
is the Executive Director of the Con-
gregation, Jerome H. Rosenblum,
who held the winning ticket of the
raffle which was drawn at our Open
Meeting last Monday. At the affair
this coming Tuesday, a large number
of other valuable gifts will be awarded
to holders of lucky ftickets purchased
through this raffle. You may be the
lucky one to leave for home with a
gift you'll cherish. You can never tell.

It all adds up to one thing: you
should be present at the Luncheon for
an afternoon you’ll enjoy and remem-
ber for a long time. Keep in mind, too,
that the proceeds are going to most

SEMINAR FOR HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENTS WELL RECEIVED

The newly-organized Seminar in Re-
ligious Studies for High School stu-
dents has received a hearty welcome
at the hands of the young boys and
girls who attended the first two meet-
ings of the group. The class meets
every Wednesday afternoon at 5:00
o'clock, and is conducted by Rabbi
Lookstein who has added this task to
an already overcrowded schedule be-
cause of his deep interest in working
with a group of this kind.

We are anxious to have as many
high school boys and girls with us as
possible. If you are among those for
whom the seminar was organized,
then you belong with us every Wed-
nesday afternoon. Surely you can find
time, for continuing your Hebrew stud-
ies in this interesting fashion, under
the guidance of one who has so much
to give.

Try it this Wednesday. We know
that you'll be down every week there-
after.

worthy causes, so you'll be accomplish-
ing several ends by attending the
Luncheon.

There is still time to get your ticket
of admission. Just call Mrs. Abrams at
TRafalgar 7-0657, or co-chairman
Mrs. A. Milton Brown at SChuyler
4-1381, and make your reservations.
But do it TODAY.,
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"“"WHAT

Ladies Cordially Invited

IS A JEW?"
is the subject fo be discussed by
PROF. SIDNEY HOOK and DR. HOWARD LANDER

at the next

MEN’S CLUB FORUM MEETING

TUESDAY EVENING, DECEMBER 18th, at 8:30
in the Auditorium

Collation

MEN’S CLUB NEWS

This Tuesday evening, December
11th, we will hold the first meeting of
the Executive Board, at which many
important matters will be discussed.
Board members are urged to attend.
The meeting will be held in the Library,
and will start promptly at 8:30 o'clock.

Forum Meeting to Hear
Views on “What is a Jew?”

An inferesting evening is in store
for those who will attend our next
Forum Meeting on Tuesday, December
18th. We will have with us two out-
standing scholars and speakers, Pro-
fessor Sidney Hook of the philosophy
department of New York University,
and Dr. Bernard Lander, an ordained
rabbi who is a faculty member of the
sociology department of Hunter Col-
lege. They will participate in a sym-
posium on the subject, “What is a
Jew?”

This is the first time that the two
will be together on the same platform
to give their views on this subject.
Each, with his particular training and
different approach, will look at the
same perplexing and crucal prioblem
and examine its implications from a
variety of viewpoints.

We are happy to be able to present
this program to our members, their
wives and their friends, for we believe
we are providing excellent material
for stimulated thought in the ideas
that will be advanced by these out-

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Néw Members —

We extend a warm welcome to Mr.
and Mrs. Oscar Perlberger who joined
the Congregation this week, and we
wish them a long and happy associa-
tion with us.

Birth —
Congratulations to Cantor and Mrs.

Hyman Gertler on the birth of a grand-
son last week.

Birthdays —
Many happy returns of the day to

Eugene Hollander and Mrs. Frederick
Margareten.

Anniversaries —

Greetings to Mr. and Mrs. A. Phillip
Goldsmith, Dr. and Mrs. Ira I. Kaplan,
and Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Lewis, Jr.,
who celebrate wedding anniversaries
this week.

Engagement —

A hearty Mazel Tov fo our esteemed
trustee and vice-president of our Men's
Club, Hyman I. Bucher, on his engage-
ment to the lovely Miss Dorothy Shan-
man of Cleveland, Ohio. QOur felicita-
tions, too, fo our devoted member,
Mrs. Anna Bucher, and to the other
members of the family.

standing thinkers. We are therefore
looking forward to having a crowded
auditorium on hand at this meeting.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein

Hyman Gertler

Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum..Execurive Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra President
Sauls) Slances = oo Vice-President
Harry W. Baumgarten Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. H. W. Baumgarten. Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles

S I ALS | i b ot e S
SATURDAY

Morning

Junior Congregation ..............

Weekly Portfion: Vayetze,

Genesis 28:10-32:3

Haftorah: Hosea 12:13-14:10

EXEOlmEies o i g s

Conclusion of Sabbath ...
SUNDAY

" Morning

Young People’s Minyan
DAILY

Morning
Evening

YAHRZEITS

December

8—DR. HERBERT KLEIN
° 8—SAMUEL PALLEY
10—JULIUS GOLDSTEIN
10—DAVID SCHLANG
11—IGNATZ SCHLINGER
1T—NELLIE WILLIAMOWSKY
12—MEYER STEINBERG
12—LEONTINE SCHALL
13—HANNAH GROSSMAN
13—SIGMUND WURZWEILER
14—SOLOMON WOLFSON

THE K. J. CALENDAR

Monday evenings at 8:00—Sessions in
the Adult Institute — Synagogue
House.

Tuesday, Dec. 11, 12:30 p.m. — Fif-
teenth Annual Luncheon of the Sis-
terhood—Hotel Plaza.

Tuesday, Dec. 11, 8:30 p.m. — Men’s
Club Executive Board Meeting —
Library.

Tuesday, Dec. 18, 8:30 p.m. — Men'’s
Club Forum Meeting—Auditorium.
Sunday, Dec. 23 — Annual Chanukah

Party—Social Hall.

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

LIPSTADT MEMORIAL CO.

“A Trusted Name in Monuments”

370 Amsterdam Avenue
New York City

TRafalgar 4-6843 Near 78th Street

RIVERSIDE
Worial Cﬁapef’

. . . Where the facilities of the largest
funeral home are combined with the
warmest personal attention.

Prices are within the
means of all.

76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.
ENDICOTT 2-6600
BROOKLYN +« BRONX
LONG ISLAND - MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, dsrector




